Delegates Meeting called to order at 2:46pm.

Clubs not represented are: Belle Swingers, Charley’s Angles, El Camino Reelers, Krazy
Dazys, Silver Buckles / Carnival Twirlers, Spinning Wheels, Star Eights.

New Delegates: Rockin’ Jokers Jim Kauss, Patty Stevens, Debbie Maloy, Square
Hoppers Mike and Karen Yerry.

Approval of minutes of 25 March 2007: President’s motion to, passed.

Treasurer’s report: (attached) should read transactions in March and April 2007.
President moves to submit the treasurer’s report to audit passed.

President’s report: (attached) CASDC has proposed Bylaws changes for Affialiate
ratification. Not available yet for SCVSDA review, will be emailed to all clubs. Arnold
Rose elected as Northern Area Vice President. Discussion at Council on how to promote
our activity. More community involvement, contact radio stations for free blurbs,
newspaper ads, mailing flyers to clubs, fax, email, phone. 189 Clubs insured through
CASDC.

First Vice President: Karl No report, no new members yet. CPSD will have class at
Camden community center Oct 2 — June 2008 and graduating a class in June.

Second Vice president, Barry Binge has been appointed as acting 2™ Vice President. We
need a vote of the delegates to approve Barry as 2™ VP Jackie Daemion moves Barry be
elected 2™ Vice President, Jim Kauss second, passed.

Corresponding secretary: will miss July meeting.

Recording secretary: Trina is absent.

50™ Jubilee: no report. Requests audit committee to review books. Allen Glesser requests
the final report before the audit committee meets.

51* Jubilee (attached). Ribbon sales by 31 March are 24% up from last year, 187 versus
151 last year. Sales have dropped off since then. Need more people actively, in-person
selling ribbons. Vendor chair had good success at state convention talking with vendors.
We will have a badge vendor this year, Sqdini Badges from Oregon.

Time ran out: Jim Davis moves, Allen Glesser seconds that Current Jubilee always
receive 5 minutes more that the ‘standard’ allotment as this often constitutes the bulk of
our work, passed without objection. At least 8 of the Top Ten callers will be participating
at this point. Dinner this year: spaghetti dinner ($12/person ahead, $15 at the door). Hotel
arrangements: Hampton under new management and they wanted $99 / night, so we went
to Best Western further down the road who would match $75 from last year. New flyer is
out, please bring it to your clubs! Take down old flyers, better to have new flyers out. If
willing to take a packet of ribbons to sell; please contact Joe Dehn. Time ran out. Jackie
moves, Jim Seconds to add an additional 5 minutes to discussion, passed. Jackie
complained about the cold, late, marginal, rude dinner. Can we do it without the dinner?
Calendars have been passed out to all clubs, some spare calendars are at the head of the
room if more are needed.

Insurance Chair: Betsy is absent.

Caller/Cuer procurement, Caller Procurement: Mike Jacobs & Mike Kellogg are ready
for contracts. Mike Seastrom is checking his calendar. Joe Dehn mentions that there was
some confusion about possible previous arrangements for the 2008 Jubilee.

Dancing at the Fair: Joe Dehn reported

Webmaster no report. Thanks, Joe!

SCVCA representative: Sam Shilmover. The SCVCA is disappointed that their plea to
SCVSDA has fallen on deaf ears. (See attached??) Email sent to President SCVSDA 28
March 2007 with No response. Dialog with CPSD, two dances and two demos tentatively
scheduled. Sam upset that message from Sam not presented at the March meeting. Caller
workshop program 3 June 2007 meeting 11am open to all wishing to learn to be a caller
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or learn about square dancing. Also we will discuss the promotion of square dancing. Joe
notes that it is great to hear about demos; why is there a claim that SCVSDA is ignoring
SCVCA. Time out: Carol Glesser, 5 minute extension, passed. What are the issues:
Community Dance program, Emma Prush Farm, SCVCA provides callers and offsets
costs, letter writing campaign to programs like “Eye on the Bay”. Need our activity in the
public eye. Barry recommends forming a committee. Barry, Jackie, Karl, Kay are
members of “SCVCA Coordinating Committee” charged with working with SCVCA. Jim
Davis proposes that email be sent to board@scvsda.org to avoid possible loss of email.
Sam and Joe have a policy of all email being directly between them. Allen suggests
following up email with phone to avoid losses. Karl asks clubs to contact him with classs
information. Joe apologized that he did not respond in a timely fashion. SCVCA meeting
3 June. Move to extend time Joe, second Jim 2 minutes, passed.

Publicity: Barry is hoping to see a contingent of local dancers at our August CASDC
(California Square Dance Council) meeting. Please show up for promotions meeting
Saturday.

Dancing at the Fair: Joe Dehn emailed report (attached) and covered it at meeting. Time
ran out. Jim moved 5 more minutes, Passed.

By Laws: will provide wording to move dues year to correspond with financial year.

Old Business

Quorum failed.
Club Membership Insurance: $4, $8.

Announcements:

Father’s day June 17", Mt Tamalpias play Beaus and Bows. All are invited.

June 2" Annual Ice Cream Fling Things John Muir this year, next year back to Cubberly.
Charley’s Angels,

Cypress Squares Wednesday afternoon, having trouble keeping hall, need dancers, talk
with Jackie Daemion.

Willow senior center also needs dancers, Monday afternoon Lincoln Avenue, not every
Monday.

CPSD Class is extended through the month of June, now at Mainstream. Angels desired.
The caller is Sam Shilmover.

CPSD planning to run a fall class, Jubilee provided many dancers. Are clubs (near
Camden Community center) having fall classes? If so, please let Karl know.

Lucky Steppers Anniversary dance is July 21%.
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